

The Corporation of the Town of LaSalle

Date	November 20, 2018	Report No:	PW-53-18		
Directed To:	Mayor and Members of Council	Attachments:	~ Developer request letter ~ sketch of proposed street		
Department:	Public Works	Policy References:			
Prepared By:	Peter Marra, P.Eng. – Director of Public Works				
Subject:	Leptis Magna Drive and Robe	rt D Hayes Park r	naming		

RECOMMENDATION:

That Council concur that the new street in the Leptis Magna Subdivision be named Leptis Magna Drive

That Council concur with the Culture and Recreation Committee that the new park as part of the Leptis Magna development be named Robert D Hayes Park once developed in the future.

REPORT:

The Town is in receipt of a request from the developer of the Leptis Magna Subdivision for naming of the first street to be built and the naming of the future park. The following sections provides background on each request.

Street Naming

The first street is currently being constructed now and the developer has put forward a proposed street name. The proposed street will eventually be built between Disputed Road and Laurier Parkway. The first section is being built extending from Laurier Parkway and will be the location for the new elementary school to be built in the coming years. It is currently depicted as Street A on the enclosed sketch.

The developers have put forward that the street be named Leptis Magna Drive.

Administration concurs with this name and it would be appropriate for Council to concur with the proposed street name to be Leptis Magna Drive.

Future Park Naming

As part of the overall Leptis Magna Development, there will be a future proposed park to be incorporated into the development. The Developer has put forward that the future park be named after the Town's former Town Engineer and the park be named Robert D Hayes Park.

This request was brought forward to the Nov 19th Culture and Recreation Committee and they have recommended that this be brought to Council for formal approval.

It is recommended that Council approve the proposed future park within the Leptis Magna Development be named Robert D Hayes Park.

Respectfully submitted,

Peter Marra, P.Eng.

Director of Public Works

Reviewed by	<i>r</i> :						
CAQ	Treasury	Clerks	Public Works	Planning	Cult. & Rec.	Building	Fire
	'			1//			

LEPTIS MAGNA DEVELOPMENT INC.

c/o Vindella Enterprise Inc. 2470 Dougall Avenue, Unit 2A, Windsor, Ontario N8X 1T2

September 26, 2018

Re: New Street Name Attention: Town of LaSalle

We are formally requesting that the new street as part of our development be named Leptis Magna. Whether it is Road or Drive can be up to you.

Furthermore, as our development progresses in the future, there will be a proposed future park and stormwater management ponds provided. These two facilities with be jointly located into one area. We are formally requesting that in the future the park be name in honor of Mr Robert Hayes and that the formal name of the park be "Robert D Hayes Park". We would also propose in the future with the development of the park that a location within the park be landscaped and a plaque be provided to explain who Mr Hayes is, his contribution, etc.

Please let us know if you require anything further to process this request.

Yours truly,

Mohamed Tabib and Vince Balsamo c/o Leptis Magna Development Inc.

